Galesburg City Council
Monday May 14, 2012

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Dan Caswell and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from April meeting were read and Johnson motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Johnson motioned to approve them and J. Halvorson seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Ottertail 353.92, Deborah Nobliski 437.15, Virgil Hamm 47.17, Traill Treasure 200.00, Don Jacobson 396.27, Horvick Inc 530.00, Catherine Albert 166.29, The Meyer Group 1200.00, Traill Tribune 52.65, John Deere Financial 72.96, Ameripride 51.19, and Ottertail 349.83
Utility account:  Ottertail 143.39, Ken Voltz 339.66, Traill Rural Water 2442.21, USPO 136.10, Amundson Electric 1856.56, Ken Voltz 30.73, Brager 880.00, Interstate Power 606.00, Ottertail 117.26, and ND Dept of Health 80.00.
Caswell motioned to approve the bills and J. Halvorson seconded.

Old business:  City Website was motioned again.  We will be able to post minutes and a calendar of events for the town that the citizens can add to with the approval of the city.  J. Halvorson motioned to accept the proposal from ComMark.  Johnson seconded. This proposal was passed.

Catherine Albert will be the new cities grant writer.  She has proposed to set up and Endowment Fund that will help with future upgrades to the city.  We will also be applying for a grant for the water meters.  We are thankful to have Catherine on board to help with these issues.

New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.

We will be buying a sprayer to clean up some of the weeds around the city land and we hope to use this sprayer for mosquito control also.

The 2012 CCR can be found at the Post Office and Dakota Heritage.  If you would like a copy, contact the city auditor.

Offices open for election:  City Commissioner Jeff Voltz; City Commissioner Mark Johnson; Park Board Kristi Vadnie; Park Board Shelly Satrom; Park Board Kendall Johnson

The offices that are good for another 2 years are:  Mayor Rick Halvorson; City Commissioner Jane Halvorson; City Commissioner Daniel Caswell and Park Board Dori Elliott.

With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Johnson and second by Caswell.  Our next meeting will be held on June 12.
The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
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